
BOARD OF HEALTH 
October 13, 2022 

 
On Thursday, October 13, 2022, at 7:31 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 9, 2021, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh,   
Tony Szumski, Karen Young and Duane Young 
Members Absent:  Vann Smith 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Christopher Balogh, to accept the minutes of September 8, 2022.  
Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Board of County Commissioners  
     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   September 27, 2022 
     Health Department Offering Covid-19 Bivalent Booster 
 
2.  St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.orgr      
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated October 2 – September 1 to September 30, 2022 
      
3.  Hunterdon County Department of Health 
      Animal Bite Report, September 14, 2022 
      A township resident was on a run and a dog ran out and bit him on the leg. 
      Confinement for ten days. 
 
      Animal Bite Report, September 14, 2022 
      A township resident was bitten on the leg by a German shepherd dog that ran out and bit him.  The resident  
      was on his daily run.     
      Confinement required for 10 days. 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Pearl announced that the Holland Township Committee and the Holland Township Woman’s Club will be hosting 
the Veteran’s Day Ceremony on Friday, November 11 at 11:00 A.M., at the Veterans Memorial in front of the 
Municipal Building.  All are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 

http://www.sthuberts.org/


-2- 
 

Audrey referred to the above dog bite report.  The resident was bitten on his leg, right to the bone, and is slowly 
recovering.  We had a dog bite from the same address in January, but a different dog owner.  There have been 
previous reports of incidents from the same address. 
How many times should a dog bite people before anything is done? 
(Pearl will talk to Carla Hobbs of the County Health Department regarding this report.) 
 
Pearl stated that Erica Busch had called her regarding a Waiver request for a property on Rummel Road.  We may 
have this request for the November meeting. 
 
Karen Young stated she would not be able to attend the November meeting. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tony Szumski.  The meeting adjourned at 
7:50 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


